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Presidents Message
As of Feb. 8th, 2014, I have received back 19 responses out of 40 to our member survey which is a very good return. Once they have been analyzed the results will be given to you. A new membership list is also being compiled based upon the returns and dues paid. This list will be given to you as well once it is complete. Those of you who haven’t paid your membership dues please do so by sending in your dues to Donna Van Rossum.
If you haven’t been following the news recently the article about the mistreatment to veterans by veteran affairs and Minister for VA Julian Fantino will be of interest to you. One thing that the Stephen Harper led government must remember is that veterans vote. We earned that right through our years of service and if we continue to be mistreated we can and will voice our discontent at the ballot box.
The National Post ran an article on January 18th, 2014, entitled COLD LAKE BLUES which described the plight of the military families living in the PMQ’s. Cold Lake has experienced a recent oil boom and like other oil towns the cost of everything goes up in accordance with the money being made. This affects the CF families on base as their rent is based upon Canadian Mortgage Housing Corporation data which DND has used for the past decade since they stopped subsidizing PMQ’s and charge rent based upon the local market. The bureaucrats in Ottawa don’t differentiate between an oil rich town and a non-oil rich town, to them it’s all the same and so is the rent. Personnel posted to Cold Lake receive a Post Living Differential of $319 a month which has been frozen since 2010. This is less than half of what those posted to Edmonton receive and this PLD is a taxable benefit so one ends up with approximately $100 on their paycheque. Many of the personnel have been forced to take part time jobs in order to survive. Those who haven’t are barely making ends meet and some bills are going unpaid or RRSP’s are being cashed in just to support their family. 
Consider that base housing was built in the 50’s and 60’s and have been paid off several times over. There is no need for DND to charge rent based upon the local market, it should be a perk for serving one’s country. Consider also the condition of the PMQ’s. Of the 854 homes 97% are in poor or fair condition, most have asbestos insulation and suffer from electrical and plumbing problems. Rent for a 3 bedroom PMQ is $1032 which is double for the same house in Quebec and Nova Scotia. Rent will rise by 6% in the coming year while military rents across the country will only rise by 2.5%.
Naturally Cold Lake has very high release rates as service personnel leave for high paying jobs in the oil fields. The ombudsman reports Cold Lake as having double the national average of release rates and these are highly skilled people.
The way the military runs the PMQ’s the way they do is very similar in my opinion to the old company homes and stores of the coal mines which kept those impoverished workers in indebtedness. Shame on the military for treating its people this way.
bu-reau-crat  (byoo r uh krat)
· Noun
1. An official of a bureaucracy
2. An official who works by fixed routine without exercising intelligent judgment 

Pol-i-ti-cian (pol I ti shun)
· Noun
1. From the Greek words poli meaning the many and tic meaning a blood sucking insect

Stephen Harper’s conservatives have failed the Armed Forces many times over, shutting down of VAC offices, no replacement helicopters for the aging sea kings, still no new warship replacements and the beat goes on as they say, but let Mr. harper know this, we vets VOTE!








JULIAN FANTINO DISRESPECTS CANADIAN VETERANS
Using his well-known arrogance and bullying tactics the Minister of Veteran Affairs, Julian Fantino, treated a visiting group of veterans to an unprecedented display of rude mean-spiritedness. 
Below are articles written by Christie Blatchford of the National Post who is one fine down to earth lady who calls it like she sees it and is unashamedly fond of our servicemen and servicewomen. Enjoy!
Christie Blatchford: Veterans learning what Caledonia residents already know — Julian Fantino is a bully
[image: http://www.gravatar.com/avatar/c6cc0591cee25cfc85fcf253118efe2d?s=34&d=mm]
Christie Blatchford | January 29, 2014 | 
Well, well, well, if it isn’t Veterans Affairs Minister Julian Fantino, or the former junior minister for seniors as I so enjoyed calling him when he served too briefly in that position, in a spot of trouble.
Mr. Fantino, as many know by now, was slated to meet a diverse group of veterans from across Canada on Tuesday.
They are unhappy with his decision to close nine of the department’s regional offices, to be replaced by the warm and wonderful folks of Service Canada (“People Serving People” is its slogan, don’t you know, as opposed to what, “People Serving Cats”?), the giant bureaucracy that purports to serve all Canadians needing information or help from government.
In any case, Mr. Fantino kept the veterans waiting, then dispensed a trio of MPs to mollify them, then showed up briefly in person as the group was on its way out the door for a press conference.
By then, the veterans were crabby.
Certainly, they failed to assume the position of grateful supplication expected of citizens meeting in person (omg; be still our beating hearts) one of the very government fellows whose salaries they pay.
All dolled up in blazers and medals, a couple of the older veterans began questioning Mr. Fantino, who blah-blah-blah’ed them.
Then one of them, Paul Davis of Newfoundland, asked if the minister could guarantee that if a needy veteran walked into one of Service Canada’s offices there would be someone there familiar with veterans’ issues.
Poor Mr. Davis.
Clearly, he didn’t know with whom he was dealing.
In his excitement, he began pointing a finger roughly in the direction of the minister’s barrel chest.
Mr. Fantino’s face assumed the man-of-steel expression familiar to all those who have clashed with him in past incarnations as a police chief — among them, the residents and politicians of Caledonia, Ont., — and had the temerity to question him.
“You know,” he snapped, “this finger-pointing stuff doesn’t work very well with me.”
Mr. Davis replied that the not-showing-up-for-a-scheduled-meeting “doesn’t sit very well with us” and told Mr. Fantino not to offer some weak excuse because he knew he’d “bushwhacked” them.
“I’m not gonna stand here and listen to that,” Mr. Fantino said, and he took his leave.
The veterans went out for their presser, variously furious and upset with the TV cameras there to record it, and roundly dumped on the minister before the cameras.
By Wednesday the story was making headlines everywhere and was in fact the first issue raised in Question Period by the national prosecutor-in-chief, NDP leader Thomas Mulcair, who repeated the veterans’ call that Mr. Fantino resign or be axed.
‘You know, this finger-pointing stuff doesn’t work very well with me’
Prime Minister Stephen Harper had to defend his minister and eventually, even Mr. Fantino stood to pronounce that “I absolutely regret yesterday’s events,” adopting the politician’s use of the passive tense — those damn “events” that unfolded.
For those not accustomed to Mr. Fantino’s natural hauteur, this will not even register as an apology, let alone as the abject one he ought to have made. He was clearly a man under orders from his PM.
It’s an immensely sensitive issue for the government, of course, because veterans and the military are so central to the Conservative brand, and because the government is so bent on portraying itself as the soldiers’ friend. Cutting local offices that deal solely with veterans, aged and young, in favour of big general-purposes Service Canada, however the economies of scale may play out, doesn’t square well with that pretty picture.
(Neither of course does the Service Canada website, which, in the “Forms Catalogue” it proudly has on offer, hasn’t one veterans-related form, though plenty for employment insurance, foreign-worker programs, income security and, of course, “Federal Income Support for Parents of Murdered or Missing Children.”)
Now, I don’t know enough about what the DVA offices did or if they did it well to comment intelligently, but I surely recognize egregious behaviour by an arrogant government minister, or as one veteran, who is protesting the closure of the office in Cape Breton with a sit-in, put it upon seeing Mr. Fantino in action, “What the frig is wrong with that guy?”
What that man and others may not understand is that Mr. Fantino is used to being the bully, and does not take kindly to those who dare to stand up to him. He is three times a former police chief (London, Ont., Toronto and then the Ontario Provincial Police) and grew accustomed to wielding power roughly.
As the OPP boss during the often violent native occupation near the Six Nations reserve in Caledonia, just south of Hamilton Ont., Mr. Fantino distinguished himself by attempting to obliterate anyone who disagreed with the hands-off-natives policing that was the hallmark of the occupation.
He bullied the then-mayor. He ran a foul and aggressive campaign against one protester, Gary McHale, labelling him in his trademark lurid language as an “outsider” and “interloper” with his “own agenda.” He tried to have disciplined a Caledonia resident named Dave Hartless, who was a Hamilton Police officer, and wrote to the Hamilton chief to complain about him. He wrote another letter on behalf of a native protester named Clyde Powless, urging the court to consider “Mr. McHale’s mischief-making forays into Caledonia” in sentencing Mr. Powless for assault.
Mr. McHale was the victim of that assault and there was Mr. Fantino telling the judge it was all Mr. McHale’s fault.
Despite this checkered history, the voters of Vaughan, Ont., elected Mr. Fantino in a 2010 byelection and then re-elected him the following year.
He has been the veterans affairs minister since July of last year.
Like his predecessor, Steven Blaney, Mr. Fantino has travelled the world on the DVA ticket.
In his first six months on the job, he zipped off to Paris to give a speech at an international meeting, was in Korea for the 60th anniversary of the armistice there (Mr. Blaney had made trips to France and Seoul just a few months before) and on the way home popped into his native Italy for another commemoration in Catania.
Those veterans who were blown off by Mr. Fantino paid in their taxes (and with their service) for all that nifty travel. Mr. Fantino works for them, and all of the rest of us. Off with his head, I say.
Postmedia News
cblatchford@postmedia.com

It should also be noted that Fantino was also the chief of York Region Police between his tenure at London and Toronto. He is not an overly happy man who uses fear and force to have his way and will not tolerate being questioned by anyone. It’s his way or the highway. After years of being a police chief he still thinks that he can push people around but what he refuses to realize is that veterans don’t work for him he works for us. He has never risked his life in the service of his country in a far off land where danger lurks and others with no value of life will kill at a moments notice. He can talk about being a cop on the street and how dangerous it is but backup is always close at hand and his life as a uniform officer on the streets was very short compared to the comfortable life he led as an investigator and a senior commander sitting in a comfortable office. Now as he draws his pay as a member of parliament along with several highly paid police pensions he has the audacity to disrespect veterans.
In his apology he blamed the public service union for coaching the veterans and paying for their trip to Ottawa and saying the veterans were duped by the union. Is he calling veterans dupes? Hmmmmmmm food for thought eh? And since when are we not allowed to accept help from a union or has Fantino outlawed unions but forgot to mention it to the country.
Below is a story told by Mike Comeau one of our branch members and a well decorated veteran. Read and judge for yourself on what type of person the minister of VAC is and if he should be in that position.

Julian Fantino is a bully (as witnessed by TTC Special Constables)
 
Dear all:
 
As a retired Transit Special Constable, I personally witnessed the bullying tactics of Julian Fantino on New Years Eve in the early nineties.
 
Me and my partner were assigned to crowd control at our Yonge & Bloor subway station and were joined briefly by (then) Superintendent 
Fantino. He joined our Special Constables that night which was the custom and tradition of Metro Toronto Police on the annual "free ride" transit system. We conversed with Fantino as we monitored patron-flow in the Yonge Street mezzanine when the following occurred;
 
A young, well-dressed man in company with a well-dressed young lady passed us as they traveled from the Yonge train platform, down the stairs to the Bloor/Danforth platform to catch the east/west train. Seeing Fantino in his dress uniform (my partner and I were in our "old clothes" order of dress), the young man uttered demeaning words (pigs on patrol) directed to the three of us. My partner and I simply ignored the slander since it goes with the turf however;
 
Fantino bolted and chased them down the stairs and trapped the young man on the stairs, pushing him against the wall with a strangle-grip on his throat while he chastised him for his lack of respect. The young lady screamed that her fiancé was only joking around and appeared that she might physically intervene so my partner and I ran down the stairs to participate however, nothing further happened and he allowed them to depart on their intended journey. Bearing in mind that placing hands on anyone by a police officer constitutes either an arrest or (if not) an assault, we were embarrassed and taken-back by the behavior of this senior officer at the time. There were literally hundreds of witnesses to this event but Fantino didn't seem to care.
 
In summary, I understand why Fantino behaved as such but even after all these years (I'm 73 years old), and having witnessed many instances of police bullying and disciplining many of my fellow officers as a Staff Sergeant ...........this incident remains firmly implanted in my mind. I close this rant by revealing that I'm no angel but I can honestly state that I was NEVER a bully and certainly not because I was called a name or disrespected. NUFF SAID!
 
G.M. (Mike) Comeau, CD
-Retired Army Sergeant and
 Retired Transit Police-Toronto
-Ontario Director ICROSS Canada (charity) and
-Founding Chapter President of:
Canadian Association of UN Veterans

Now read the following letter 
Hello Comrades,Although the Legion continues to be the most organized voice for veterans, I believe one of the very important tasks of the Legion is also to ensure that the individual voices of veterans are heard.  Canadians need to hear not only those who represent our soldiers, but to recognize the some of the faces behind the Legion's search for support.  Here is a veteran whose eloquent letter needs to be read by the largest possible audience.  I am hoping you will assist.
I feel so fortunate that I got to know Debbie last summer in Nipawin at Wounded Warriors Weekend 2013.  She is an extremely intelligent, articulate, and talented woman who served for 32 years.  She has not yet explored just how far she can go in being a voice for veterans, but she has the potential be a powerful force to reckoned with. I ask that Dominion Command distribute the following letter by Deborah Kent which she wrote "for widest distribution".  If desired, she may be reached by e-mail as stated at the end of her letter.  She is a resident of Ottawa.
Fraternally yours,
Brenda Fredrickson
Saskatchewan
 
An open letter to my Employees - the Members of Parliament of Canada

Hello Ladies and Gentlemen,

Yes, you did read the subject line correctly. You are employed by me and the other 33,000,000 Canadians living in this fine country. 

This is a fact that many of you seem to have forgotten while sitting in your offices on Parliament Hill in Ottawa and in your constitutional offices that are all paid for by the taxes extracted from our meagre wages. 

I am not just your ordinary constituent. I am one of those inconvenient "Veterans" who faithfully served her country for 32 years and was medically released because of physical and mental injuries. To say that I am not happy or impressed by the behaviour or the statements some of my employees have been making about me and my fellow Veterans is a great understatement.

Mr. Fantino has shown that he needs to purchase a much better watch, attend time management courses and utilize them. Most importantly in order to continue with his current employment and to hold his current position he must attend anger management, harassment, discrimination and diversity training. These must be done by an outside agency and his attendance be certified by a third party for continued employment. These measures need to be taken because of his past behaviour that he has apologized for but never changed so the apology means nothing. Just like the one yesterday. 

Ms Gallant. So disappointed in you. You represent members that live and work on one of the largest Army bases in Canada. You work in one of the cities with the largest concentration of military members in it and you could not even be bothered to find out from members that suffer with PTSD (Post Traumatic Stress Disorder/Injury) and OSI (Operational Stress Injury) what it is like for us to come forward and the repercussions of doing that. “The widely held belief among soldiers that admitting to post-traumatic stress can jeopardize their careers is little more than a figment of their imaginations", MP Cheryl Gallant told the House.”

Have you not learned by now that the mandarins you are surrounded by do not tell you the truth? They tell you what you want to hear or what they want to have put into policy, not what is really happening. Then you stand up in the House of Commons and open your mouth without checking the facts because you trust these people – so, how often are you going to insert that feces covered foot in your mouth?

I want to give you a dose of reality here about why we, as members of the military, do not readily stand up and self-identify as having PTSD or OSI or any other medical condition. The standard of care really depends on what branch of the military you are with and what base or unit you are posted with. For the most part there are not enough Doctors, Social Workers, Psychiatrists or any of the health professionals available to work with the amount of members needing the help so you are lucky if you get an appointment once or twice in a year. 

Now, here is the kicker - when you go in and self-identify that you have PTSD, OSI or a major physical injury you are put on a "Temporary Medical Category" for six months. You are only allowed to have two of those before you must be (no option allowed for the Doctor) put on a Permanent Medical Category - which means you have just started your exit out the door. Your career is over. So, remember, I told you, you are lucky if you get to see a health care professional twice in a year on most bases, a Temporary Medical category can only be stretched out over a year before you are basically on your way out. 

Now, Ms Gallant, tell me again, the stigma about our career ending because of PTSD is all in our head. Go, get out of your office, and talk to any mental health care professional and they will be able to tell you that two sessions over a year will in no way begin to help any person start to cope with PTSD or OSI. It wouldn’t matter to you because after 6 years in office you have a gold plated pension for life but for those of us willing to DIE for our country, we have to serve for a minimum of 25 years now to get a 50% annuity of our best 5 years. Also if we are kicked out before 10 years all we get is a return of contributions – if and when they get around to it. Thanks for showing up, now that you are broken and we don’t want to spend any time letting you heal properly, out the door you go –be somebody else’s problem.

So, now with closing of Veteran Affairs offices across the country you want us to go into Service Canada offices when most of us have extreme issues dealing with crowds, noise, anxiety, small areas, our backs to open areas, trusting people that we do not know and calmly sit and discuss extremely personal issues in open spaces. Well thought out plan here.

I suggest that you Ms Gallant and Mr Fantino invite myself and a few others of my fellow Veterans who deal with PSTD and OSI to sit down with you in an office for an hour and you can experience first-hand what it would be like. I am pretty sure that you would quickly realise that your “good idea” isn’t such a great one.

If you would like to hear from someone who would tell you the truth and is willing to work with people to come up with viable solutions please contact me. I am a reasonable employer, I want people to be able to see their potential and work into it. But I also realise that if there are people who will continually stonewall others to stop them from reaching their best then they must be dismissed.

You can reach me at this email address debbiejkent@hotmail.com or mysprainedbrain@gmail.com for follow up discussions. I hope to hear from you because you have proven you really do need to be educated by someone who will not lead you astray.

Deborah Kent.







Warrior Rising 
A SOLDIER’S JOURNEY TO PTSD AND BACK 
The Borden Family Resource Centre is thrilled to present “Warrior Rising.” 
Join us for a FREE presentation by LCol Chris Linford and his wife Kathryn as they take you through their personal journey with PTSD while serving in the Canadian Armed Forces. Hear their inspiring story of courage, strength, and humility throughout his struggle and eventual triumph in his experience of PTSD. 
This event is open to all Military Personnel, families and community members. Copies of the book will be available. for purchase. 
Date: February 19, 2014 
Location: Borden Golf Club, 31 Louisbourg Rd CFB Borden 
Time: 10:00 – 12:00 
Child care subsidy may be available upon request. Please contact the BFRC at 705-424-1200 ext. 1542/5365 prior to the event.

Minutes of Feb. 9th 2014 meeting
CAFA, Huronia Branch Airbourne Meeting

15

Members in Attendance:
Jerry Robertson, President
John Iverson: VP
Fern Taillefer: Second VP


George Ferris
Herman Van Rossum
Wally Harris


Ladies
Donna Van Rossum: Treasurer
Joan MacIntyre: Madam Secretary
Kathy Rochon
Rebecca Robertson
Called to Order 1:37
Presidents Message:
Good return on the surveys and 15 members paid and replied (2 more than 2013)
· John Iverson, to tabulate results. Most replied they want to continue with the association.
· New Members list is to be distributed as soon as all memberships are in. 
· Bill Talbot, in an honorary membership with CAFA for 2014
· PTSD presentation to be held at Base Borden should any person in the group wish to attend, on February 19, 2014.
· CAFA AGM is scheduled for 2,3,4 May 2014, Trenton, Yukon Lodge Jerry is  planning to attend.
· Friday is a meet and Greet. CAAWC is the meeting on Saturday, with a dinner at night, and a memorial service on Sunday. Cost $50 night at Yukon Lodge. 
Amalgamation between CAFA and ARAC is on the agenda.
· Princess of Wales Own Regiment is trying to raise funds to preserve their monument in Kingston. Fern put out a motion to donate $100 for the cause, Seconded by George Ferris. Donna to issue a cheque.
· Discussion of issues affecting current CF members and issues affecting Veterans Affairs were highlighted so that members can be informed and decide if there is any cause they want to support. Articles intended to stimulate discussion will be in the next newsletter. 

Financial Report: see amendment
Balance Dec., 8, 2013 			$3,202.98
Credits
Dues: $385.00
50/50 14.00
Credit .16

Debits
Service charge $2.50 and $2.66

Total balance: Feb 9, 2014		 $3,610.98
Herman moved to accept the minutes, Seconded by Fern Taillefer.
A Pizza lunch was enjoyed during the meeting.
VP, Report: John Iverson
Suggests to keep a current members list who enjoy the full benefits, and to reach out to older members who are not current but might enjoy coming to specific events such as the Christmas party, BBQ, etc.
Outreach/non paid associates to be invited to some functions: Ernie, Roman, Jo Doucet, Ray Allain – Life member, Molly Kartechner, Col. Allen Campbell, Eli Aucoin, Regent Haze. 
Thoughts and prayers for Elsie Taylor who recently passed away.
Suggestion brought forward by Ken Luttrell to use the Borden paper to get free advertising each week. 
 Kathy Rochon: Treasurer for the Ladies put forward a motion to amalgamate with the men, and pass the money to CAFA male unit. Current balance $1,657.45. Joan MacIntyre, seconded the motion. Kathy to see if Pat McCloud will sign the cheque. Otherwise Joan will be added as the co-signer and the funds will be transferred to the men. Donna suggested that money could be used to subsidize functions such as the BBQ to reduce the costs for members. Ladies were in agreement.   
Fern: 
Discussion, that this year’s Christmas party will be hosted by the Peace Keepers. Fern will be the coordinator and the MC. Date is set for 29 November, 2014. Trying to keep prices the same.
22 February, 2014. Luncheon for the Peace keepers to have a pot luck dinner, to celebrate their 10th Anniversary. Everyone is invited, please bring food and RSVP to Fern. The mayor of Barrie is expected to attend. 
Peace Keeper medals are being issued by the Peace Keepers association at 11:30 at the ANAF Club in Barrie. Fern Nominates and the Association board has to approve the nomination unanimously. Congratulations to Herman Van Rossum who has received the medal. 
Donna stated that arrangements for a BBQ for this year need to be confirmed soon. She suggested 13 September 2014 would be the best. An alternative date 6 September 2014 was seconded.  Jerry to book

WAR OF 1812
The Niagara frontier is still burning from American and British forces conducting a scorched earth policy on one another as retribution for burning each other’s towns and farms. Now doesn’t this sound like a familiar pattern that will be repeated again over the next 200 years in different countries? Thankfully the war should end soon and peace between our two nations will be everlasting. More news from the front will be brought to you by courier as things develop. Our commanders want you to keep a watch for spies and traitors.


[bookmark: _GoBack]CAFA AGM is scheduled for May 2,3, 4, 2014 at CFB Trenton please see attachment and plan on attending. Rebecca and I will be there.

NEXT MEETING – Sunday April 27th  2014 1330 hrs ANAF casual dress
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